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Rocky Point Awarded $500,000 RTI Grant by U.S. Department of Education

Recognized for Sportsmanship
The eighth-grade boys’ soccer team at Rocky Point Middle School,

under the direction of coach Dave Falcone, is a recipient of the Suffolk
County Soccer Officials’ Junior High Sportsmanship Award. Only one
team is selected at each level to receive this prestigious award in
recognition of the team members’ character, cooperation, and respect. 

“Each player on the team represented what it means to be a Rocky
Point student-athlete,” Coach Falcone stated. “They displayed an
incredible amount of commitment, cooperation, and concern for
others in working to reach their highest potential on and off the field.” 

During the December 20th Board of Education meeting,
Brookhaven Town Councilwoman Jane Bonner and Suffolk County
Legislator Dan Losquadro formally congratulated the team. 

District Secures Extended Early Intervention Grant

The District is proud to announce that Joseph A. Edgar Intermediate
School (JAE) is one of 14 schools in New York State and one of two
schools on Long Island that has obtained a $500,000 Response to
Intervention (RTI) grant to provide early, effective reading and writing
assistance to third-grade students. The awarding of this grant comes as a
result of a proposal written and submitted to the New York State
Department of Education by the District, and will be distributed over a
five-year period in the amount of $100,000 per year.    

JAE Principal Carol Tvelia explained that the school initially
obtained a total of $100,000 for RTI services, but that additional grant
monies were extended over a longer period of time. “We are very
excited to be chosen as a recipient of this grant,” Ms. Tvelia stated.
“This RTI grant will help the District to administer early intervention
services in the areas of reading and writing and will hopefully reduce
the number of special education classifications.”

RTI is a method of academic intervention designed to provide early

assistance to students who are having difficulty learning. RTI seeks to
prevent academic failure through early intervention, frequent progress
measurement, and increasingly intensive instructional interventions for
students who continue to have learning problems. 

“The third-grade class was chosen to receive this assistance, there is
an emphasis on writing skills and small reading group instruction.”    

At JAE, the RTI grant provides the funds for an additional
teacher/coach, who will co-teach during the third graders’ daily
reading/writing workshops. With an additional instructor, the school
has been able to reformat the reading and writing programs to
accommodate one reading and writing teacher per grade. Academic
Intervention Services (AIS) will continue to be employed when
warranted. JAE has also purchased a testing program, AIMS Web, to
assist in the tracking of student fluency and competency in reading and
writing. The additional monies have also assisted JAE in the purchase of
additional leveled books and with the ability to provide professional

training in RTI and writing instruction.  

The eighth-grade soccer team and Coach Dave Falcone are pictured with the Board of Education,
Director of Health, Physical Education, Athletics, and Intramurals Amy Agnesini (front-left),
Brookhaven Town Councilwoman Jane Bonner (back-left), and Suffolk County Legislator Dan
Losquadro (back-right) during the Board meeting.  

FJC Teacher Erin Ladani Named
Dowling/News12

Educator of the Month
The District is proud to announce that Frank J. Carasiti Elementary School

second-grade teacher Erin Ladani has been selected as a Dowling College/News
12 Long Island Educator of the Month.  Ms. Ladani was joined by her family,
students, and Principal Kenneth Crawford during a formal presentation of the
plaque by Dr. Clyde Payne, Dean of the School of Education at Dowling
College. 

Mr. Crawford nominated Ms. Ladani for this prestigious honor. In a list of
attributes, she was described as a teacher who displays a true passion for
teaching children, a leader among her peers, and an educator who demonstrates

an exceptional work ethic with a positive
attitude. In 2009, Ms. Ladani received a
MESTRACT Technology Grant, where
her students created online biographies
with the use of a scanner and other
technology tools. She also instructed her
class in a service project whereby they
collected and created “I Care” packages for
American troops stationed in Iraq. Prior to
becoming a teacher at FJC in 2001, 
Ms. Ladani acquired a Bachelor of Science
in Elementary Education and a Master of
Science in Literacy Education from C.W.
Post College. 

Erin Ladani, right, is pictured with FJC
Principal Kenneth Crawford and Dowling Dean
of the School of Education Dr. Clyde Payne.     



Earlier this year, Superintendent of Schools Dr. Michael Ring outlined the District’s long-range
academic plan called Next S.T.E.P. (Next Strategies and Tactics for Educational Progress), which included
the goal of working to improve academic outcomes for all students. One of the ways in which the
District is working to achieve this goal is by developing a comprehensive, multi-tiered approach of
providing academic support for at-risk students, including providing them with Academic Intervention
Services (AIS) and Individual Comprehensive Academic Response for Excellence (ICARE) plans. 

“With Next S.T.E.P., the District created a set of goals, which have now been translated to strategies in
order to put our plans into action,” Superintendent of Schools Dr. Michael F. Ring explained. “I believe
that these action plans will help us to better support our students’ needs, and that the ICARE program
will provide substantial intervention for at risk students.”

The administration has been working to identify students who would benefit from this plan,
namely those who are not meeting performance standards and who, in the forthcoming years, may be in
jeopardy of not graduating. In order to help support these students, this semester, the administration will
support short-term, specialized intervention for students struggling in core subject areas. This additional
instruction will be added to the identified students’ schedules beginning this spring. 

Dr. Ring stated that the ICARE plan is not to be confused with an Individual
Educational Plan (IEP), which requires parental approval and is mandated for students with
learning disabilities. An ICARE plan is designed to serve as an intense intervention program for
students in danger of failing. 

As we begin 2011 and the third year of fiscally challenging times,
much is said and written of the financial difficulties being experienced by
the state, counties, towns, and, yes, school districts.  The times are tough,
indeed.  And, for the third consecutive year, our schools will face
declining support from New York State while mandates that require
significant financial resources continue to mount.

Although these challenges are real, it is important to remember that
economic cycles, even prolonged downturns such as the present
situation, ultimately remit and economic expansion begins anew.  The
true challenge is for all who are concerned about our continued
progress to remain focused on the long-term goals we have defined for
our school district.

In the short-term, we must address our financial challenges.  With
budget season at hand, the reality of the state’s fiscal dilemma is on our
doorstep.  However, through the ingenuity, dedication, and unified sense
of purpose shared among our Board of Education, administration,
teaching and support professionals, parents, and other community

members, we will put forward an educationally sound and fiscally
responsible spending plan for the 2011-12 school year.

I view our plan to weather this continuing storm not as shared
sacrifice, as has become the mantra of many politicians and pundits, but
rather a plan built of a commitment to shared purpose.  We are
committed to sustaining our goals of academic excellence,
organizational development, and fiscal sustainability.

Today, as much as ever, our third goal, fiscal sustainability, is critical.
The achievement of this goal in the short-term is vital in ensuring our
short and long-term success in achieving academic excellence while
continuing to develop our most important asset, the professionals who
strive to improve outcomes for all of our students.

Thus, with a keen understanding of the present fiscal realities, the
spending plan for our next school year will result in a reevaluation and
redeployment of resources to support our goals through these
demanding times.  What this means is a change in how we allocate funds
and, inevitably, a change in both form and function for some aspects of
our educational and support programs.

We will not just persevere these exacting times, but, with the support
of all of our stakeholders, we will continue to grow.  Toward that end, I
look forward to continuing our collaboration, as a community focused
on success for all of our children.

A Message from Your Superintendent
DR. MICHAEL RING

DATE ACTION
2/28/11 Monday Board Meeting and Budget Workshop

(5:30 p.m.)
3/28/11 Monday Board Meeting and Budget Overview

(7:00 p.m.)
4/19/11 Tuesday Submission of petitions for Board of 

Education candidates
4/20/11 Wednesday Adoption of the 2011-2012 Budget

(BOE must approve Property Tax Report 
Card) 

4/20/11 Wednesday Submission and Publication of Property 
Tax Report Card 

4/20/11 Wednesday BOE Meeting
5/3/11 Tuesday Salary Disclosure Notice submission to 

State
5/3/11 Tuesday Budget and required attachments must 

be made available upon request at each 
school building

5/10/11 Tuesday Deadline to Receive an Absentee Ballot 
Application

5/10/11 Tuesday Public Hearing on School Budget

5/17/11 Tuesday School Budget Vote and Annual Election   

2011-2012 BUDGET
DEVELOPMENT CALENDAR

The District continues to work diligently to reduce its carbon footprint with the elimination of
paper notifications. 

The most recent reduction is the electronic transfer of monthly Board of Education packets to
the trustees. These 300-500 page documents are now being sent via email with a link that goes to a
secure server. During the BOE meetings, the trustees are now equipped with a laptop that is used
for the evening’s business and then returned to the District after the meeting has adjourned. 

Superintendent of Schools Dr. Michael Ring surmises that “this step will result in significant cost
savings in paper, production, and administration costs.”  

Middle School and High School report cards are currently posted on the parent portal each
quarter. By the end of January, the elementary schools will also be posting the students’ progress
reports electronically. Parents who wish to access their child’s report card can log onto the eSchool
Parent Portal. Directions on how to create an account can be found on the District’s website or by
logging onto http://www.rockypointschools.org/eschoolportal/index.htm.     

Reduction in 
Our Carbon Footprint Continues

Taking the Next S.T.E.P.: Individual CARE for Students at Risk   

Assistant Superintendent Dr. Deborah DeLuca, left, and Executive Director for
Educational Services Susan Wilson worked with teachers on how to identify
students at risk by utilizing the techniques with the District’s ICARE plan.  
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If inclement weather or other unforeseen circumstances cause schools to be
delayed or closed, announcements will be made on the following local media
outlets:

Parents will also receive a telephone call through Connect-Ed, the District’s
school-to-parent telephone notification system. For more information on school
closings or Connect-Ed, please refer to the District calendar or the District
website, www.rockypointschools.org.

WALK FM  97.5
WALK AM 1370

WBLI FM 106.1
WRCN FM 103.9

TV – CABLEVISION
NEWS 12

EMERGENCY CLOSING INFORMATION



During in-school programs on Veterans Day,
the school community paid tribute to the men
and women who help to protect our country’s
freedom. 

At Joseph A. Edgar (JAE) Intermediate
School, students hosted the 13th annual
Veterans Day program entitled “A Salute to
America’s Veterans.” Veterans of Foreign Wars
(VFW) Post 6249 presented colors, Principal
Carol Tvelia spoke about the history of
Veterans Day, and the student council led the
audience in the Pledge of Allegiance.
Throughout the program, the school’s fifth-
grade select chorus, “High Notes,” performed
patriotic songs. Technology integration students
also delivered a video they created on the
POW/MIA remembrance table, while students
Nicole Taveras and Angelina Cruz read aloud
essays they had written about Veterans Day. 

At the conclusion of the ceremony, each
veteran in attendance was asked to stand and be
recognized and then received a letter of
appreciation from the student council. As a
token of their appreciation, the American
Legion Post then presented Ms. Tvelia with a

POW/MIA flag and a donation to the student
council.

The high school juniors’ and seniors’ ninth
annual Veterans Day assembly commenced
with the presentation of colors by VFW Post
6249 and the playing of bagpipes by the
Suffolk County Police Bagpipe Band.
Additionally, students Megan Viglione, Tommy
Sullivan, Brittany Bua, Taycan Hoban, and
Andrew Vaccaro set the tone with the singing
and playing of patriotic songs throughout the
program. 

Guest speakers Hank Sipila and Buddy
Gengler shared their personal experiences from
the Korean War and the War on Terror,
respectively. Teacher Carl Sclafani also shared a
moving video presentation with the audience.
At the conclusion of the program, the guest
speakers and staff members Joe Spina and 
Mr. Sullivan were presented with plaques of
appreciation from social studies teacher and
program director Richard Acritelli.   

Additionally, the VFW presented the student
council with a generous donation of $1,000 for
the school’s 9-11 memorial project. 

Honoring Veterans 
During Patriotic Celebrations

Students Against Destructive Decisions (SADD) Club members took a stand against driving under
the influence by hosting a drunk driving simulation during physical education classes. Suffolk County
Deputy Sheriffs Rich Rumplick and Thomas Indence coached the students, who pedaled a cart through
cone mazes with and without wearing goggles designed to affect depth perception. 

SADD advisors Serina Werthner and Deirdre Gibbons explained that the activity was designed to
make an impression on students, most of whom will be receiving their licenses in the near future. The
program also promoted conversation among classmates as they recounted stories about their driving
experiences.  

Most of the students made it through the driving course without hitting the bright orange cones.
When they placed the goggles on their eyes, however, the outcome was much different. The students
were told before entering the course that each cone represents a human being, and that hitting a cone
means that a person has been injured or killed by their hand at the wheel. The students also
participated in activities where they were asked to walk heel-to-toe on a straight line and to catch a
bouncing ball while wearing the goggles.    

SADD Hosts Drunk Driving Simulation 
Student council members display their patriotic shirts during the
school’s 13th annual Veterans Day celebration.
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Applause resounded thorough the halls of Rocky Point High School as cast members
Ruslan Ardashev, Zachary Krase, Rachel Parker, Alexandra Schmitt, Rebecca Wade, and
Jessica Wooley rendered three
stellar performances of John
Patrick’s comedy, “Opal’s
Baby,” to appreciative
audiences in the school’s
Pocket Theater. Directed by
Drama Director Kevin Roode
and assisted by a seven-
member crew, the student’s
talents shined in the hilarious
comedy about Opal Kronkie,
a woman who must rise above
comical mishaps in her
Kentucky home.   

The Middle School is proud to announce its new club, Friends and
Buddies. Under the direction of advisors Courtney Honan and Meredith
Dougherty, members of the Friends and Buddies Club will be dedicated
to establishing one-to-one friendships and providing opportunities for
socialization and leadership development for students with intellectual
and developmental disabilities. The kickoff meeting is scheduled for after
school on January 26.  

The Friends and Buddies Club will meet bi-weekly from 2:15-3:15
p.m. at the middle school. Members will also be expected to make a
commitment to communicate with their buddies once a week via email,
telephone, or in person. 

The club is modeled after the international organization Best
Buddies, a nonprofit 501(c)(3) organization dedicated to establishing a
global volunteer movement that creates opportunities for one-to-one
friendships, integrated employment, and leadership development for
people with developmental and intellectual disabilities.

For more information on the club, contact Ms. Honan and Ms.
Dougherty. 

New Buddies

Members of the Suffolk County Police Bagpipe Band performed at
the Veterans Day assembly.      

A Hit Hillbilly Comedy
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The mission of the Rocky Point Union Free School District is to develop each child’s full potential in a nurturing and supportive 
student-centered environment that will promote a foundation for lifelong learning.

District Mission Statement

Boys Cross Country: Scholar-Athlete Team Award
Zachary LeCates – All-League
Nicholas Loscalzo – All-League

Girls Cross Country: Scholar-Athlete Team Award and Playoff Contender
Amanda Tascarella – All-League (2nd Team)

Football: Scholar-Athlete Team Award
Joseph Kingston – All-Division (2nd Team)
Ryan Peacock – All-Division (2nd Team)
Charles Prechtl – All-Division (2nd Team) 

Golf : Scholar-Athlete Team Award
Kevin Vasko – All-League

Field Hockey: Playoff Contender
Casey Heely – All-Division
Anne Kennedy – All-Tournament Team
Kristine Loscalzo – All-County Honorable Mention
Alyssa Milano – All-County Honorable Mention and All-Tournament Team
Cindy Russell – All-Division
Courtney Supper – All-Conference

Boys Varsity Soccer: 
Nicolas Grossmann – Academic All-County
Daniel Soranno – All-League
Evan Sugrue – All-Conference 

Girls Varsity Soccer: Scholar-Athlete Team Award
Jacqueline Abbate – All-League
Caitlin Gargan – All-Conference and All-Academic Team
Jessica Hassett – All-County 
Haley Sanchez – All-League and All-Academic Team

Girls Tennis: Scholar-Athlete Team Award and Playoff Contender
Katie Dallon – All-County and Division IV Sportsmanship Award
Faye Forman – All-League
Shannon Grodotzke – All-County
Joanna McDonnell – All-League

Girls Volleyball: Playoff Contender
Jackie Swiderski – All-League
Katie Swiderski – All-League and League VI Player of the Year
Jessica Vessichio – All-League
Samantha Wooley – All-League

Varsity Cheerleading: 7th Year Regional Champions and Scholar-Athlete Team Award

Eagles Sports
Wrap-Up For the seventh consecutive year, the varsity cheerleading team

has shown its dominance on Long Island, having been designated as
Regional Champs. The current team members are following in the
tradition of prior team performances. Last year, the cheer squad not
only captured the Regional title, but placed eighth at the Universal
Cheerleaders Association (UCA) National Competition held in
Orlando, where this year’s team is headed in February. 

Cheerleaders Are
Regional Champs

Eight high school
seniors have been
selected by some of
the top colleges and
universities in the
nation to sign
National Letters of
Intent to participate
in the schools’ athletic programs and attend classes on their
campuses in the fall. The District would like to congratulate:

Joe DeFrank
Newbury S.C. (Baseball)

Caitlin Gargan
Notre Dame (Lacrosse)

Jessica Hasset 
Ohio State (Lacrosse)

Matt Ross 
Sacred Heart (Wrestling)

Catie Swiderski
Franklin Pierce (Volleyball)

Ed Torriero 
NYIT (Lacrosse)

Amanda Vogel
Hofstra (Golf )

Mike Wood
Dowling (Baseball)

Senior Athletes Sign
Letters of Intent

Gregory Hilton
School Business Official

Susan Wilson 
Executive Director for Educational

Services




